CITY PRIDE SCHOOL, CHIKHALI-MOSHI
EPTA MEETING 2023-24
MINUTES OF THE MEETING

Day & Date: Friday, 23rd June 2023.

Time: 3:30 pm to 4:30 pm

Venue: Auditorium

Addressed by- Mrs. Suja Rajesh, Principal, CPS, Moshi

Staff Present: Jayasree R, Rakhi Chakraborty, Vrushali Bhosale, Saranya Ernoor,
Krutika Naik, Kalpana Powar, Anju R, Prachi Manerikar & Elected parent members
of EPTA 2023-24.

Management Representative: Dr. Deepali Sawai

AGENDA:

1) Welcome

2) Introduction of new E-PTA Committee [2023-24]

3) Rules and regulation of the school

4) Selection of office bearers [2023-24]

5) Announcement of the next meeting

6) Any other points with the permission of chair person
7) Vote of Thanks

Introduction:

» The meeting was introduced by Mrs. Suja Rajesh, Principal.

» Ma’am welcomed the new members of the EPTA. She explained the role of EPTA in
the school and its importance in the functioning of the school.

» The fee structure for Academic year 2023-24 & 2024-25 was retold to the parents as
Rs. 80,080/- including term fees.

» Schedule of Fee Payment was also informed to the parents. The schedule was
informed as follows:

1% installment- 10™ April
2™ installment- 10™ July
3™ installment- 10" October
4™ installment- 10" January

The new school strength was informed to the members.
New addition of teachers was informed to the members.
New additions into the school curriculum were informed to the members.
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» Suggestions for the Parents-

1.

» The meeting ended with vote of thanks

Conclusion:

The meeting was concluded on a happy note.
Mrs. Suja Rajesh proposed Vote of Thanks.

The meeting ended at 4:30 pm

Mrs.Zinal Patel, parent of Std. 1 thanked the principal and the management for
their prompt action taken for the uniform change.

Deepali Ma’am and Suja Ma’am explained what exactly went wrong in the
process and assured once more that the uniform will be replaced soon.

Mrs. Chauhan, parent of Std. 3 enquired if the orientation meeting for this
academic year will be conducted.

The chairperson replied that the orientation will be held in the month of
August and it has been decided so that the parents have enough content and
background about the academic year and accordingly they can raise their
concerns and give valuable suggestions.

Mrs. Monica Tope, parent of Std. 4 appreciated the efforts taken by the
teachers in making the concepts clear for the students and also for their
accuracy shown during notebook correction.

Mr. Prashant Swamy, parent of Std 7 had a concern that the question bank was
provided to the students at the very end and that it was too vast for the students
to cover.

Suja Ma’am explained that the process of providing the question bank has
been discontinued. Even the notes that are uploaded are the same that the
students are asked to write in the class.




